[image: ]Atlantic Highlands Recreation Committee
Borough of Atlantic Highlands
100 First Avenue
Atlantic Highlands, NJ 07716
MINUTES – OCTOBER 27, 2016
REGULAR MEETING
BOROUGH HALL, 6:30 PM

CALL TO ORDER  6:30 pm

Pam Boyd moved to call the meeting to order, seconded by Sandra Hoffmann

In Attendance:  Regina Hawley, Sandra Hoffmann and Pam Boyd.   Also in attendance Laura Santoro and Matt McCarthy.

CORRESPONDENCE & INVOICES:
There were no correspondence.  Pam Boyd handed in receipts for the Halloween Parade.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
Pam Boyd made a motion to approve the Minutes from July 28, 2016, Regular Meeting, seconded by Sandra Hoffmann and approved by unanimous vote.  

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
There was no Public Comment

PROGRAM/EVENTS:

· Summer Concerts – Regina reported that Chris Morrisy did a fine job with the Summer Concerts and they had large crowds at each show.

· Fall Soccer – The season will be wrapping up Saturday -  they had another good season.

· Kindergym – No issues, running smoothly.

· Halloween Parade – Lou Harmon will be the Grand Marshal of the Halloween Parade to celebrate her 40 years of service running the Borough’s Kindergym program.  The Mayor has proclaimed Saturday, October 29th as Lou Harmon Day.  Glen Benstein will setup the sound system.  Rick Hennessy will supply the flat bed for the judging stand.  Recreation Committee will hand oud chips and water.  Pam Boyd has put together prize baskets.  The Memphis Pig Out has given Gift Certificates for the baskets and Ronny Poppa has offered Santa Services for a Private Party as a prize.  


· Trunk or Treat – Cancelled due to the weather. 

· Movie on the Grass – Cancelled due to the weather.

· Christmas Tree Lighting – Scheduled for December 3rd.  Chris Morrisy will be there with music.  We will contact Atlantic Highlands and Highlands Chorus to invite them to participate.  Regina will contact Santa.  There will be a Hot Coco Bar.  After the tree lighting there will be a joint activity with the Chamber.  There may be tables set up from local businesses and a Christmas Scavenger Hunt is planned.  

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Basketball – Laura Santoro and Matt McCarthy were present.  They have accepted to run the Basketball Program this year.  Regina explained that the stipend would be split and each of them would get $800.00.  Duties would be split with Laura doing the Clock and Matt doing the Refereeing.  They would like to continue with the Little Hoops program again this year.  There was discussion of the number of practices and basic rules.  It will be put on the Web Page that if the school is closed due to snow there will be no basketball.


OLD BUSINESS: 
There was no Old Business

NEW BUSINESS:  
There was no New Business


ADJOURN: 
Pam Boyd motioned to adjourn, Sandra Hoffmann seconds the motion, meeting adjourned, 7:32 pm. 


Michelle Clark
Secretary
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